
 

 

 
 
 

NOTE ON CADRE RESTRUCTURING PROPOSAL OF 
GROUP B & C CADRES/POSTS OF SURVEY OF INDIA 

 
 A board of the officers under the chairmanship of Major General Manoj Tayal, the 
then Addl. Surveyor General Central Zone, Jabalpur had prepared a draft Cadre Restructuring 
Proposal. Later, a committee was constituted vide this office letter No. W-13005/709- Cadre 
Restructuring dated 21-09-2010 to examine the said proposal. 

 
The Committee forwarded the said draft restructuring proposal to all the service 

Associations of Survey of India vide this office letter No. J-12739/1436-Joint dt. 14-09-2010 
and requested to submit their valuable comments/suggestion for consideration. All the service 
Associations of Survey of India submitted their comments/suggestions. 
 
 In continuation of above all the service Associations of Survey of India were invited 
by the said committee for their views and consultations on the Cadre Restructuring Proposal 
from 08-10-2010 to 27-10-2010 vide this office letter No. W-13296/709-Cadre Restructuring 
dt. 30-09-2010. All the service Associations of Survey of India presented their 
views/suggestions before the Committee of Cadre Restructuring during above said period. 
After the consultations with associations, the committee submitted a modified proposal to the 
Surveyor General of India. 

 
Further, to discuss the proposal submitted by the committee, all Service Associations’ 

representatives were invited on 03-03-2011 to Surveyor General’s Office Dehradun and 
detailed discussions were held. 
 
 After consultations with the Associations and finalization of the proposal, the 
Restructuring Proposal was sent to DST for further necessary action vide this office letter No. 
W-5167/709-Cadre Restructuring dt. 10-07-2013 in accordance with the Department’s letter 
No. SM/11/03/2011 dt. 17-04-2013 and D.O. No. SM/11/03/2011 dt. 22-05-2013. 
 
 The above Cadre Restructuring Proposal was revised as per the observation given by 
DST and re-submitted to DST in 2015-16. 
 
 In view of infusion of new Technologies, users’ demands and the functional 
requirement of the Department, the Restructuring proposal was slightly modified by a new 
Committee and was resubmitted to DST vide this office letter No. W-2527/709-Cadre 
Restructuring dt. 04-07-2018. 
 
 In the modified Cadre Restructuring Proposal the basic cadre restructuring has been 
kept almost similar to that proposed during 2011-15. However, some minor modifications 
were carried out keeping in mind latest Technological scenario. 
 
 A table showing the date of meeting of committee with service associations during 
2010-11 is attached as Annexure ‘A’. 
 
 Further, a table showing the existing no. of posts, no. of posts proposed in 2011-15 
and no. of posts proposed in 2018 in respect of Group ‘B’ and ‘C’ are attached as Annexure 
‘B’. 
 
 
 
 


